

## The Corporation of the Town of Grimsby Administration

Office of the Town Clerk

160 Livingston Avenue, P.O. Box 159, Grimsby, ON L3M 4G3

**Phone:** 905-945-9634 Ext. 2015 | **Fax:** 905-945-5010

Email: skim@grimsby.ca

May 6, 2020

SENT VIA EMAIL

The Honourable Justin Trudeau Prime Minister of Canada 80 Wellington Street Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2

The Honourable William Francis Morneau Minister of Finance 90 Elgin Street Ottawa, ON K1A 0G5

The Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau, Minister of Finance Morneau and Primer Ford:

## Re: Support for Commercial Rent Assistance Program

At its meeting of May 4, 2020, the Town of Grimsby Council passed the following resolution:

Moved by Councillor Ritchie; Seconded by Councillor Vaine; Whereas these are unprecedented times that have not been seen in generations; and.

Whereas on April 16, 2020 the Canadian Federal Government announced a new program called the Canada Emergency Commercial Rent Assistance; and, Whereas this program is to be developed in unison with the Provincial and Territorial counterparts; and,



## The Corporation of the Town of Grimsby Administration

Office of the Town Clerk

160 Livingston Avenue, P.O. Box 159, Grimsby, ON L3M 4G3

**Phone:** 905-945-9634 Ext. 2015 | **Fax:** 905-945-5010

Email: skim@grimsby.ca

Whereas this program is to provide relief to small business (in Grimsby and throughout Canada) with their rent for the months of April, May, and June; and, Whereas many Provincial programs have been announced to date but have generally aimed at the residential, rather then the commercial, rent markets; and, Whereas many small businesses in the Town of Grimsby have been affected financially due to COVID-19, thus making rent payments difficult;

Therefore be it resolved that the Town of Grimsby endorse this program whole heartedly, and request the Federal Government of Canada to work with its Provincial and Territorial Partners to expedite this program and offer this program as soon as possible; and,

Be it further resolved that the Town of Grimsby ask the Federal Government, and Provincial and Territorial Partners look at the possibility of extending this program if the impacts of COVID-19 continue past the month of June; and,

Be it further resolved that the Town of Grimsby ask the Federal Government and its Provincial, and Territorial Partners to make this program 100 percent forgiving to the small businesses effected; and,

Be it further resolved that this motion be distributed to the Right Honourable Prime Minister of Canada, the Honourable Minister of Finance, the Honourable Premier of Ontario, and all municipalities in Ontario

Regards,

Sarah Kim Town Clerk

SK/dk

Cc: Ontario Municipalities



## The Corporation of the Town of Grimsby Administration

Office of the Town Clerk
160 Livingston Avenue, P.O. Box 159, Grimsby, ON L3M 4G3
Phone: 905-945-9634 Ext. 2015 | Fax: 905-945-5010
Email: skim@grimsby.ca